
APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

Organization: Cornell University Emergency Medical Service
Date: October 25, 2010

The Appropriations Committee wanted to commend CU EMS for the high level of organization evident in its budget as well as for the essential service they provide to the Cornell community. Committee members were pleased with the overall expenditure results from last year as well as the financial plan going forward. The committee took notice of EMS’ attempts to increase community outreach and committee members would encourage EMS to continue to foster these efforts. Overall, the committee was very pleased with EMS’ financial and operational plan and lauds the job its leadership has done in the past. 

Relating to the issue of an Appendix B revision to increase the spending limit from $20,000 to $25,000 over two years, the committee voted to recommend a revision be made by a vote of 11-0-0. The committee felt that since the older truck was deteriorating in quality and repair costs were rising, the savings rate for a new vehicle should be increased. The committee did want to suggest to EMS that they primarily try to sell the old vehicle and reinvest any funds from the sale into the savings account for a new truck. If CU EMS wanted to donate the truck, the committee requests that EMS return to the Appropriations Committee for further deliberation and a final confirmation by the committee.

In addition, the Appropriations Committee approved the proposed NCEMSF conference trip by a vote of 11-0-0. Committee members felt that it was a good opportunity for EMS leaders to learn as well as to present Cornell in a positive light in the larger EMS community.

Respectfully submitted,

Adam Nicoletti ‘12
CALS Representative 
Vice President for Finance
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